
 

 

 

 

         
 

Dear Praying Partners,           11.04.2024 

         

We hope this letter finds you well and enjoying God’s abundant blessings. Please know our prayers are with you 

and the United States during this electoral process.  

 

Ministry update: 

In our last letter, we shared about securing a 

building in Mata Bonita. Since then, we’ve been gathering 

regularly in this new space! We praise the Lord for 

allowing us to prepare and use it for His work. Over the 

past few weeks, we’ve connected with several new 

individuals and families. One of these families is that of 

Remy, a recent Haitian convert. Although he has physical 

limitations from 

an old accident, 

he’s been eager 

to serve in any 

way possible. He 

also makes sure 

his daughter and 

grandchildren attend church every week. His daughter 

recently accepted the Lord, and we’re now praying for his 

wife’s salvation. Please join us in praying for her. 

Recently, Pam and I attended the first civil 

wedding of a member in our church. Geraldine, whom we 

reached during the pandemic, had been praying for 

marriage to the father of her children. Out of personal 

conviction, she strongly 

wanted to be married to 

serve better.  It was a joy 

to be there with her 

family. Her husband has 

begun attending church, 

and we’re also praying for his salvation. Since the 

wedding, Geraldine has faithfully served in every 

ministry, and it’s a blessing to see her family in church 

each week. Please join us in prayer for her husband, 

Hamlet. 

November is a busy month, filled with ministry 

opportunities. Please pray for a group arriving to 

evangelize the Samana peninsula from Nov. 4-14. They 

will also be helping us canvas Nagua and Mata Bonita. 

We’re excited to see what the Lord will accomplish 

through this dedicated team, who recognize the need for 

the Gospel in northern parts of the island. 

Life Update: 

In recent weeks, I’ve traveled to preach in several 

local churches and attended a few medical appointments 

for our son. We recently learned that 

Adrian was born with a rare heart 

condition called Cor Triatriatum, 

where a membrane divides one of his 

heart’s chambers into two. By God’s 

grace, his tests show that it’s not 

affecting him right now, and we’re 

praying it stays that way as he grows. 

We trust the Lord to continue 

sustaining Adrian’s health and are so grateful for His great 

mercy and goodness in our lives. 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support. 

In Christ, 
 

Jeffri, Pamela & Adrian Polanco 
 

 

 


